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Dear X
 
Rebuilding our communities and environments after COVID-19
 
We are the XYZ Landcare group.  [INSERT SENTENCE ABOUT YOUR GROUP]

As constituents in your electorate, we write to seek your support for our efforts to rebuild in the wake of COVID-19.  With hundreds of thousands of people out of work, decisive action and investment is needed to temper the worst social and economic impacts of this crisis. 

A detailed proposal for a jobs-rich Land Management and Conservation Economic Stimulus Program has been developed by over 70 farming and conservation organisations, including Landcare. See 1-page summary attached. [ATTACH DOC]

People who have lost jobs due to COVID-19 would be redeployed into temporary roles undertaking practical work such as restoring coastal habitats, tackling weeds and pests, planting trees, and repairing riverbanks. 

Landcare has the infrastructure, skills and community networks to scale up our activity when funds become available.  There is a huge amount of work to be done following the devastating bushfires and drought.  We have shovel-ready projects and we’re keen to get started. 

This jobs-rich initiative would provide safe, meaningful and socially beneficial work during the period of economic recovery while leaving enduring benefits for the environment, local communities, tourism and farm businesses.  Recent polling shows 83% of Australians support this idea. [ATTACH DOC]

As our local MP, may we ask you to write to the Prime Minister, the Minister for the Environment and the Minister for Agriculture to convey your support for this proposal.  We would be happy to brief you further on how Landcare can generate jobs and stimulate economic activity while bringing people together to build community spirit.

A report by Ernst and Young found that state and federal government co-investment of $4 billion in this program could raise economic output by about $5.7 billion, reduce welfare costs by $620 million and generate 53,000 jobs over the next four years.  
 
A similar program has been developed in New Zealand where they have invested $1.1 billion in 11,000 jobs as part of their COVID stimulus response.

The road to recovery will be long, but a jobs-rich conservation and land management program would be a great way to keep people in work and leave a lasting legacy.

Yours sincerely…
